
MEMORANDUM ORDER NO. 126


[ MEMORANDUM ORDER NO. 126, December 15,
2003 ]

ENJOINING ALL HEADS OF NATIONAL GOVERNMENT AGENCIES.
GOVERNMENT-OWNED AND CONTROLLED CORPORATIONS,

STATE UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT
UNITS TO SUPPORT THE DULUGAN BAYAN PROGRAM OF THE

PHILIPPINE GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION (PGEA),
OFFICE OF THE OMBUDSMAN AND PRESIDENTIAL ANTI-GRAFT

COMMISSION

Pursuant to the Memorandum of Undertaking entered into by the Philippine
Government Employees Association (PGEA) with the Presidential Anti-Graft
Commission (PAGC) and with the Office of the Ombudsman governing the
establishment of Dulugan Bayan Desk per agency, I hereby enjoin all head of the
national government agencies, government-owned or controlled corporations, state
universities and colleges and local government units to support this employee-
initiated anti-corruption program.
Issued this 15th day of December, 2003.
By
authority of the President:
ALBERTO G. ROMULO
Executive Secretary
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